
Member Meeting via Video Conference/Skype Policy: 

Any Director may participate in a meeting of the Board of Directors by means of video conference 

utilizing the following procedure:  

(i)  Any Director seeking to attend a meeting via video conference may file a 

written request with the President as soon the Director becomes aware of 

the meeting and that he or she will not be able to personally attend the 

meeting  

(ii)  The President shall make arrangements for the video conferencing; 

provided, however, that if there is a cost, the President shall first ascertain 

whether the Corporation has sufficient funds to pay the costs and shall, prior 

to agreeing to incur such costs, receive approval from the Chairperson of 

the Corporation. 

(iii)  The Chairperson shall permit such video conferencing if it reasonably 

appears that sufficient funds are available and will not otherwise be 

necessary for the operation of the Corporation during the fiscal year. The 

video conference shall be conducted in a manner compliant with State Law 

and shall ensure that all Directors have the opportunity to see and hear any 

member videoconferencing in the meeting and that such video conferencing 

Director(s) can see and hear the other members of the Corporation. 

(iv)  Costs, if any, associated with the securing or equipment at the remote 

location, the renting of the remote location, any connection or 

communication fee charged by the remote location shall be borne by that 



member who is attending remotely, and shall not be the responsibility of the 

Corporation. 

(v)  Any Director attending via video conference shall ensure that public 

accessibility is permitted at the location of such member pursuant to Section 

104 of the Public Officers Law. 


